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Email Address:  Hamptoncommon_friends@hotmail.co.uk

Summer 2014
Dear Hampton Common Friends & Residents





We are writing to give you our annual update regarding Hampton Common.
· We are delighted to announce that we have retained our Green Flag status for Hampton Common for 2014/15. 
· We were also successful in obtaining a grant from the London Marathon Charitable Trust. They awarded Hampton Common £25,000 for toddler play equipment and Richmond Upon Thames Parks Department have also given a generous contribution of £35,000 allowing us to further expand our play equipment in this area.   After much deliberation, a playground design has been chosen which will furnish the playground with a wonderful array of equipment suitable for all.  It is hoped that this will be installed by mid October.
· The dangerous, damaged picket fences which ran along Buckingham Road have been replaced.  We now have new wooden hardwearing fencing which will last for years to come. The hedge has also had its annual trim and we hope you agree it is looking smart.
· We hope you enjoyed the poppies which were planted near the Oak Avenue entrance.  The Common was put forward as an entrant to the “London in Bloom” competition and we will hear later this month if we have been successful.
· We have had two new paths installed: one from Buckingham Road past the left hand side of the football pitch and another linking the houses near Oak Avenue to the Common.  This will allow much better access to residents and visitors from both sides of the Common.
· We have had reports during the better weather of BBQs being held in our Common.  This is NOT allowed and can cause untold amounts of damage to our Common and the natural wildlife.  If you witness anyone having a BBQ please contact the Council’s Parks Department during office hours on 0208 891 1411. This number will divert to the Careline service during weekends and evenings.  Reporting such issues keeps our Common safe for our users and maintains a tidy environment.
· HCF Friends and residents regularly monitor the Common and report any fly tipping, graffiti and litter.  You can assist in keeping the Common pleasant and litter free by reporting any concerns to www.richmond.gov.uk/graffiti_removal &  http://www.richmond.gov.uk/fly-tipping or tel: 0208 8911411 and remember to copy the Hampton Common Friends at the above email address.  If we are made aware of any issues we can follow them up on your behalf as a group. 

We have an exceptional relationship with the LBRUT Parks Department and by alerting them to any issues we have as a group they are always more than willing to listen and respond to us.  We would like to thank them so much for their continued advice and support.  We are really grateful and appreciate all they do for Hampton Common – we wouldn’t be where we are without them.  
We would like to expand our membership so please let us have your email address whether or not you can contribute at this time.  

(……………………………………………………………………………………………………………

HAMPTON COMMON MEMBERSHIP – 2014/15
Name: 
_____________________________   Email address: __________________________
Address:
_____________________________________________________________________

Post code:      ______________________________  Tel No: _______________________________

Membership Type:
Single  (   £3.00 Family  (   £5,00

                                     (   Not able to contribute but would like to receive updates. 

Please make cheques payable to Hampton Common Friends and return to:

Mr J Nicholson – Treasurer, Hampton Common Friends, 
52 Buckingham Road, Hampton, TW12 3JG.
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